4/15/2017 10:18:02 AM
Re: Roads

Thanks for your email, your support, and your business! | have someone on staff contacting SCDOT about your interest in getting
involved. The answer to your questions, though, lies simply in the fact that there's no direct accountability. | support making SCDOT a
cabinet agency directly accountable to the governor, and | believe that such would put an end to much of the waste and mismanagement
that now occurs under the politically-driven Commission system under which we operate. Y ou can see my complete thoughts at an op
ed | recently published, here:

http://www.greenvilleonline.com/story/opinion/contributors/2017/03/20/commentary-brother-cant-spare-dime/ 99419606/

I hope this answers your question, and I'll have staff pass on that other information.

Kevin

From: abillings1944@gmail.com <abillings1944@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, March 22, 2017 9:27 PM

To: Lt. Governor's Office

Subject: Roads

Dear Kevin, I'm just an old retired firefighter named Allen billings .i was born and grew up in Anderson county and love it.just wanted
to say afew things about our scdot. Why do they always drive all new vehicles ,mine last alot longer,why do they send three or four
trucks and one tractor along with six or eight workers to do a one man job. Another thing why do they contract out to company's to cut
the grass and etc. when they have adequate help standing around .1 have worked with heavy equipment , have been the Anderson
county fire marshal an been around trucks and all sorts of equipment. | personally would like to get involved with their daily activities.
congratulations on your new job | support you all the way.also we do business with the pharmacy on N. Main st.

Phone 864 617 3571.

Sent from my iPad
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